 Common Council

City of Lawrence

May 18, 2016
Regular Meeting
MEMBERS PRESENT: Council Members Joe Williams, Lisa Chavis, Tom Shevlot, Sherron Freeman, Elizabeth Wheeler, Bob Jones and Greg Allen were present
ALSO PRESENT:  Clerk Kathleen Walton and Attorney Jonathan Hughes (Bose McKinney & Evans LLP)
STAFF PRESENT: Mayor Collier, City Attorney Hoff, Controller/Deputy Mayor Fenwick, Deputy Police Chief Bigsbee and Fire Division Chief Wallace were present. 
Council President Joe Williams called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. and announced a quorum was present. 
Pastor Grays, Founder of Parents Against Gangs, gave a presentation to the Council at the request of Council President Williams.

COMMENTS OF COUNCIL MEMBERS:  Councilor Jones requested hidden driveway signs be placed at 5228 Boy Scout Road.  Councilor Wheeler echoed the need for an investigation on Boy Scout Road.  Councilor Freeman noted that storm sewer grids at 7800 Twin Beech Drive are missing.   Councilor Wheeler inquired about outstanding bills for 2015, 2014 and 2013.  Controller/Deputy Mayor Fenwick said there are only 3 that he is aware of.
APPROVAL OF VOUCHERS:  Councilor Jones moved to approve Payroll Claims for $793,947.68 [April 30, 2015 payroll] and invoices [for vendors] as presented today [for $1,302,002.75]. The motion was seconded by Councilor Shevlot.  Following discussion, by a show of hands, the vote to approve the vouchers carried by a unanimous vote of the Council.  

There was discussion between the Common Council, Controller/Deputy Mayor Fenwick, City Attorney Hoff and Attorney Jonathan Hughes regarding the 3 outstanding invoices to Bose McKinney & Evans LLP (work related to stormwater $44,193.09, work on payments the utility makes to the City $2,893.50 and water works refunding revenue bonds $16,615.00) in the amount of $63,701.59 and the settlement for Stan Stephens.  Following discussion, Councilor Chavis moved to pay the invoices to Bose McKinney & Evans LLP for $44,193.09 and $2,893.50 and to get further details on the invoice for $16,615.00.  The motion was seconded by Councilor Wheeler and carried by a unanimous vote of the Council.  City Attorney Hoff discussed the 3 aspects of the Stan Stephens settlement.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS: Resolution No. 7, 2016, concerning $25,000 threshold in Lawrence Code 1-1-2-12(a), was read only by title by Clerk Walton.  Councilor Williams assigned Resolution No. 7, 2016 to the Administration, Budget and Finance Committee.  

Proposal No. 5, 2016, adopting Internal Control Standards and Procedures developed by the Indiana State Board of Accounts, was read only by title by Clerk Walton.  Councilor Williams assigned Proposal No. 5, 2016 to the Administration, Budget and Finance Committee.
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NEW BUSINESS:  Attorney Jonathan Hughes discussed the Energy Savings Selection Committee and RFQ selection.  The Committee met on Friday, May 13, 2016 at 1pm.  3 RFQ’s were received and opened.  No vendor is being recommended.  RFP’s will be received later.
Proposal No. 6, 2016, amending the 2016 salary ordinances for certain Fire Department personnel, was introduced and read only by title by Clerk Walton.  Councilor Williams assigned Proposal No. 6, 2016 to the Administration, Budget and Finance Committee.
Proposal No. 7, 2016, amending Title 3, Article 1, Chapter 4, Section 2 of the Municipal Code of the City of Lawrence, Indiana with respect to the City of Lawrence Fire Department’s ambulance fee schedule, was introduced and read only by title by Clerk Walton.  Councilor Williams assigned Proposal No. 7, 2016 to the Code Committee.
Proposal No. 8, 2016, amending the 2016 budget as approved by the Common Council with respect to the EMS Fund, was introduced and read only by title by Clerk Walton.  There will be a public hearing on Proposal No. 8, 2016 on June 6, 2016 at 6:30 p.m.  Councilor Williams assigned Proposal No. 8, 2016 to the Administration, Budget and Finance Committee.
ADMINISTRATION COMMENTS:  Mayor Collier addressed the Council.  He discussed:  
· National Police Week is May 15 thru May 21, 2016
· Police Chief Hofmann is in Philadelphia this week.  The Philadelphia Police Department invited him to participate as an outside evaluator for Philadelphia police officers seeking promotions.
· Monday, May 16, 2016 there was a reception for Candy Davis for the Blue Star Banner program.  Mary Jo Rothenbush will be the new coordinator for the program.
· May 19, 2016 the Administration will meet with Dr. Smith to discuss transportation coordination between Lawrence Township schools and the City of Lawrence in an effort to build a better relationship
· May 21, 2016 is the first Camo Run (5k and 10k)
· May 23, 2016 is the Susan Jordan memorial golf outing at Hillcrest Country Club
· May 24, 2016 is the Indiana Firefighter golf outing at Winding Ridge Golf Club
ADJOURNMENT:  There being no further business to come before the Council, the meeting was adjourned, at 7:08 p.m., by the unanimous vote of the Council.

_____________________________________        _________________________________

Joe Williams. President                                               Kathleen A. Walton, Clerk                                                                                
